From: Kevin Callahan

To: Gerard Neugebauer; Nichole Messner

Subject: Town Park Blvd Extension - Requests and Increased Traffic on Wise/Massillon Intersection
Date: Thursday, December 9, 2021 12:40:13 PM

Hi,

I live in the Charleston Place Allotment and wanted to request that there be some extra interest
in this project. Since there has been multiple road projects in the past few years, there seems to
be a mass clearing of land and loss of trees and wooded areas. The areas that I'm aware of are
the Massillon Road corridor through the new development next to Pancho's.

The traffic had gotten bad to enter/exit Wise Road/Massillon intersect and I don't see this
getting any better with the new road extension or the side entrance added on to Wise from the
new development by Panchos - added to Wise.

We need to reexamine the traffic patterns and growth of the city and not neglect the wooded
and natural resources that we have in the city. There needs to be some increased landscaping
and additional trees to help bring back beauty to this city. A focus on the family and streets
with sidewalks not more business development and a concrete jungle.

Thank you, Kevin Callahan
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